

# South Clifton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Coronation Hall, South Clifton  
on Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2025 at 7.30pm

## MINUTES

### PRESENT

Councillors: Gill Cobham (Chair), Adam Faux, Bindy Dadswell, Alan Griffiths, Margaret Griffiths, Wayne Johnson, Janette Barlow (NCC).

### 1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for the inability to attend this meeting were received from John Ford, Linda Dales (NSDC)

### 2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the Council meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> June 2025 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by Gill Cobham (Chair). Proposed by Adam Faux and seconded by Wayne Johnson.

### 3 MATTERS ARISING

	Item	Comments
a)	Pears visit update	No update yet. <b>Bindy</b> has a meeting this week with them.
b)	Drainage problems/Denise's culvert	Has been jetted and had silt removed. Still needs investigation. <b>Janette</b> to keep us updated.
c)	Stile on Vicarage Road	No update yet. <b>Alan</b> to do
e)	VE Day Grant money - £150 how to spend?	Gill has sourced a bench. To be located on the TVT. Gill proposed all in favour. Gill to talk to John. <b>Gill</b> to get a plaque.
d)	Flood Resilience Grant Round	Grant has been approved (approx. £2500). Aqua-sacs from NSDC. <b>Adam</b> to order – all in favour. Flood warden training 16 <sup>th</sup> September – Adam to go
f)	Village defibrillators	New pads and battery set ordered for Red Lion. Defibs now being monitored regularly.
g)	TVT	Signage needed for defib and slow down / give way signs at Coalyard Lane and signage which way to go. <b>John/Bindy</b>
h)	Mill Field update	NSDC update - they are going to move forward with their plan including allotments area. <b>John</b> to keep updated

### 4 MEETING OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

The Councillors welcome James Radley.

### 5 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

No declarations of interest were made.

## 6 CORRESPONDENCES

	Item	Comments
a)	09.06 NCC – Local Nature Recovery Strategy	<b>NFA</b>
b)	11.06 NCC – Nottinghamshire Waste Local Plan – inspectors report	<b>NFA</b>
c)	11.06 Linda Dales – SNG notes from 10 <sup>th</sup> June meeting	Our Speeding equipment can be used by North Clifton. Have asked for new 30 for a reason signs – <b>Janette</b> to follow up
d)	11.06 Linda Dales – Community Safety Funding	<b>NFA</b>
e)	16.06 NALC – NEW Local Councils explained	<b>NFA</b>
f)	17.06 NSDC – CIL Consultation – respond by 31 <sup>st</sup> July	CIL money has an expiry date – <b>Gill</b> to find out deadline and we need to decide what to spend it on. Suggested - Disabled access needed at the pavilion. <b>Gill</b> to reply to survey.
g)	20.06 NSDC – Grant funding applications open	<b>NFA</b>
h)	02.07 NSDC – Call for sites 2025	<b>NFA</b>
i)	02.07 NSDC – Adoption of the SPD (solar planning document)	<b>NFA</b>
	<b>Updates</b> One Earth Solar	Hearings have taken place. 56 action points have been published by the planning inspectorate to One Earth. <b>Gill</b> to send in letter (deadline 29 <sup>th</sup> July) Accompanied visits areas suggested. <b>Gill</b> to write to Jenrick also.

## 7 FINANCIAL MATTERS

	Item	Comments
a)	03.07 D Benton – invoice for June	<b>NFA</b>

## 8 HIGHWAYS

	Item	Comments
a)	08.07 VIA – Temporary Road Closure – Church Lane	<b>NFA</b>

## 9 PLANNING AND PREMISES LICENCE

	Item	Comments
a)	09.06 Planning Decision - 25/00558/HOUSE - Clifton Barn – accepted	<b>NFA</b>
b)	20.06 Planning Decision - 25/00478/HOUSE – Acorn Cottage – accepted	<b>NFA</b>

c)	04.07 Planning Decision – 25/00586/HOUSE – The Lodge – accepted	NFA
----	---	-----

## 10 DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS AND FORTHCOMING EVENTS

### Events –

- 30<sup>th</sup> August – Annual Produce Show – Coronation Hall
- 20<sup>th</sup> September – Collingham Show
- 12<sup>th</sup> October - Autumn Craft Market
- 25<sup>th</sup> October - Autumn Bash
- 6<sup>th</sup> December – Christmas Dinner Dance

## 11 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

- 9<sup>th</sup> September 2025
- 28<sup>th</sup> October 2025
- 9<sup>th</sup> December 2025

## 12 OTHER MEETING DATES

- NALC AGM – 15<sup>th</sup> October

**Meeting finished at 8.15pm**

**Agreed a true record.**

**Signed .....** Chair

**Date .....**